

JEFFERY NEAL
DIRECTOR
TRAFFIC ENGINEERING

May 10, 2023

## Dear Property Owner/Resident,

This letter is to notify you that speed tables will be installed on Bob O Link Drive between Harrodsburg Road and St. Joseph Drive. Although a traffic study was recommending traffic calming was completed via the Neighborhood Traffic Management Program (NTMP) in 2021 and subsequent speed table request have been submitted to the NTMP, this traffic calming project is not paid for through the NTMP. Rather, this traffic calming project is made possible by 100% funding from your council district. Therefore, there is no ballot or "neighborhood financial match" required for this project.

Based on roadway geometry and spacing guidelines, the Division of Traffic Engineering identified locations for the installation of three speed tables:

- 1. 554/555 Bob O Link Drive
- 2. 575/576 Bob O Link Drive

3. 583/586 Bob O Link Drive



Speed Table locations for Bob O Link Drive

The following are details specific to this project:

- This project is fully funded by Councilmember Sevigny.
- Asphalt speed tables have an approximate height of 3½ inches, an approximate length of 22 feet long, and are designed for vehicle speeds of 20-25 mph range. A detail is included.
- Speed tables are constructed across the entire width of the street with modifications to allow storm water drainage to flow around them.
- Speed tables do not impact city services such as waste collection or snow plowing.
- Speed tables are designed for vehicle speeds in the 20-25 mph range.

If you have any technical questions or concerns, please contact Grace Foley with LFUCG's Division of Traffic Engineering.

If you have any administrative questions, please contact Councilmember Sevigny's office at (859) 280-8263 or dsevigny@lexingtonky.gov.



Sincerely,

Shace N. Foley, PE

Grace N. Foley, PE
Traffic Engineer, Senior
Division of Traffic Engineering
(859) 258-3485
gfoley@lexingtonky.gov

Enclosure: Speed Table Diagram

cc: Dave Sevigny, 10<sup>th</sup> District Councilmember
Nancy Albright, PE, Commissioner of Environmental Quality & Public Works
Jeffery Neal, PE, Director of Traffic Engineering
Jim Woods, PE, PLS, Deputy Director of Traffic Engineering
Brian C. Knapp, PE, PLS, Traffic Engineering Manager
Greg Lengal, Captain, Division of Fire & Emergency Services
Christopher Van Brackel, Lieutenant, Division of Police
Alicia Larmour, Legislative Aide to CM Sevigny

